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To Whom it May Concern, 

I am extremely opposed to the extending of the current Public Health and Other Legislation (Extension of Expiring 
Provisions) Amendment Bill 2022. 

The proposed extension of the Bill was to increase powers of emergency officers and the Chief Health Officer to 
respond to the spread of “covid 19” in Queensland, support testing and quarantine requirements;  
and  
To support the public health response; 

Can you please provide me with the evidence that Queensland is still, or was ever, in a state of emergency? 

With mandates being withdrawn all over the country and even with our cousins in New Zealand, there is no reason 
what so ever this Bill should be extended any further to the 31st of October 2022. 

The people of Queensland have been punished enough! Even those that are “fully vaccinated”. For the community 
that have refused the “covid vaccines” and have therefore struggled mentally every day for at least the past 6 
months, this HAS to stop.  

Prior to “covid” taking the front seat throughout the world’s media outlets, Queensland’s  focus was always on DV, 
juvenile crime and mental health issues. Tell me where the importance of those issues are now please. The 
depression and anxiety that the Government has already created for not only Queenslanders, but also their 
extended families and friends is criminal. People have, and will continue to take their own lives. These deaths are on 
the hands of the Government.  

I am a Police Officer for the QPS and have been as at April 2022 for 14 years. The Qld Government has demanded 
that I cease work immediately and to not return – due to my medical choices. I have not been permitted to work 
since the 11th of October 2021. As you would be well aware, there are currently in excess of about 100 of us in that 
same boat. Just imagine how much help over 100 Police Officers could do in regards to the current Qld floods and 
the clean ups.  

Within my 14 year career, I have played a major part in two floods within Queensland where I coordinated 
residential evacuations, which included an aged care residential business and I have also worked closely with the 
Army – I was tasked to take flight in a helicopter to assess the flood waters within the Roma district and assist with 
emergency needs of those on properties that had been cut off due to flood waters.  

I believe I have extensive flood emergency skills that could have been utilised in the past few weeks..... but no – I 
have not given consent for a Dr to inject me with a poison which no one has any idea what is in it, but is causing 
extensive injury to innocent people who have given consent! This is something that informed consent can not be 
given as there is no data provided in regards to how the average person will be effected. Although, we WILL have 
that data in 75, or is it now 74 years now?? My choices should not have consequences of taking my career from me! 
My choices should not have the consequences that my freedoms been taken from me! 
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The bottom line is that, Queensland is currently NOT in a state of emergency and this Bill need not be extended. 
There is no justification for it at all. The people of Queensland have spoken – about time you listened and stop the 
Queensland apartheid. 
 
Do the right thing for Queenslanders now! 
 
Lyndelle GIBBS 
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